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Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 3 DISTRICT 22

CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict22.org

NEWSLETTER MAY 2010

PRESIDENT: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)
CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Mylne (HM 3399 3342)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Gail Abbott (HM 3849 3995)

CALENDAR

MAY 

7TH Garage Sale set up at Cleveland High School Hall Smith Street Cleveland from 3pm

8th Annual Garage Sale from 7am to noon

8th Relay for Life Redland Cancer Council at Cleveland Showgrounds 2pm

10th Dinner Meeting and AGM Alexandra Hills Hotel 6.30pm for 7.00 pm

31st Changeover dinner at my home at 7.00 pm

TBA Australia’s Biggest Cuppa for Cancer at Jo Hieatt’s home.

JULY

TBA Christmas in July 

AUGUST

TBA High Tea at Claire Hickey’s home 

21st RWIN Women making a difference luncheon. 

SEPTEMBER

TBA Spring Walk for Unifem 

DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 10TH MAY 

Apologies must be made to Philippa Donaldson 0411 875 234 by Thursday 6th May. After this date all meals must be paid for.

VENUE
 Alexandra Hills Hotel Finucane Rd Alexandra Hills.  

COST
$30

TIME
6.30 for 7.00 pm. The A.G.M. will follow after the general meeting and there are no invited guests to our A.G.M. All dues must be paid prior to the meeting to allow you to vote. The membership fees for 2010-2011 are $140.

Club policy confirmed at the February meeting is that $2 admin is paid when an apology is given to the Treasurer by noon the Thursday prior to the dinner meeting. After that date $30 is due and an invoice will be sent.
ZONTA BIRTHDAYS

Laurie Trotter on the 14th. 

PRESIDENTS REPORT 

Hello everyone,

This will be my last newsletter report as President and I would like to thank you all for your friendship over the past two years. It has been an exciting journey and one I was not sure I was capable of completing, but thanks to the confidence many members expressed in me, I have done so with joy. I know we will all support Mary Lou and the new board. 

Today Janet, Jo, Claire and myself went to Andrea West’s funeral. Her life’s journey ended too soon at age 57, but she did a lot of living in those years. Jeremy and her family are devastated. It was mentioned in her Eulogy that Andrea loved her time in Zonta; I know we appreciated her friendship and commitment and I hope it was some comfort to Jeremy to see us present. We decided at the board meeting to honour Andrea at this year’s Biggest Cuppa for Cancer, which has been recorded at the Queensland Cancer Council. Jo will be holding the morning tea at her home on a date to be advised. As we have done in the past we will be asking for everyone to bring a plate of food as well as their friends and family.

The District 22 motion that we voted for recently, regarding an incentive to encourage new membership by offering sponsorship to the Turin Convention was not carried.

We have a number of members travelling to the International Convention in San Antone in June/July; I would like to wish them well. I would also like to congratulate Judith Trevan-Hawke who will take office as Area 3 Director in June, I know the club will support you Judith. There will be a number of motions at the May meeting to be resolved before the Convention.

The Relay for Life is on Saturday 8th/Sunday 9th May at the Redland Showground and any member who would like to donate food for the Survivor’s afternoon tea please contact me at 3207 4442.  The afternoon tea is served at 3.00 pm on the Saturday and we have Jill, Jo and myself serving. 

Our tradition has been that the Changeover dinner is held at the outgoing President’s home with the outgoing board hosting the incoming board. This will be held at my home 3 Whitehall Ave Birkdale, for a meeting at 6.15 p.m. on Monday 31st May. We would also like to extend an invitation to the nominating committee of Kath McNeilly, Barbara Carter and Phyllis Pledger to come to dinner at 7.00 pm.  

This past year has been a particularly challenging one for many of us and I think we deserve congratulations for the way we continued our service to the community, I would especially like to thank my husband Geoff and my family along with my Zonta friends for their unfailing support over the past months. 

Regards,

Margaret Finegan

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT

Marilyn Steenland 

1. The Annual Garage Sale will be held at Cleveland High School Hall, Smith St on Saturday 8th May, and the setting up on Friday 7th May from 3 pm. 
2. Please contact me at 3207442 if you can donate food for the Relay for Life Survivor’s afternoon tea on Saturday 8th May 2.00pm. 
3. The Cuppa for a Cure will be held on a date to be advised at Jo Hieatt’s home. 
STATUS OF WOMEN

Judith Trevan-Hawke will be the Area 3 Director and wishes the incoming Chair of this committee well in 2010-2011.

INTERNATIONAL WOMEN’S NEWS

Jill Allen will not be nominating for the new Board. The Spring walk for Unifem will be held sometime in September. 

PR & PROGRAMME

Mary Lou Podagiel will be standing for President at the AGM. There will be no guest speaker or guests as the AGM is a closed meeting.  

MEMBERSHIP & ORGANIZATION 
Jo Hieatt has a number of prospective members names to hand to the new committee.
SILKY OAKS, MAYBANKE, REDLANDS MENTAL HEALTH, BREAKTHROUGH

As always, personal hygiene items, tee shirts, socks, non-perishable food items, art equipment, school supplies, toiletries and household items can be donated.

GENERAL NEWS 

Next board meeting is 6.15pm Monday 31st May at Margaret Finegan’s home 3 Whitehall Ave Birkdale, followed by the changeover dinner at 7.00pm. 
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